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Dedham, MA. 02026


Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 17, 2015, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Joseph Smith and Andrew Tittler.
Members Absent: Joseph Hickey, Kristine Langdon and Brian McGrath.
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM

	Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the following items until October 1, 2015:
 
350 Washington Street - Stormwater Management Permit Application from Supreme Development for the construction of a multi-use building with underground parking. (SWP 2015-08)
60 Depot Avenue -  Stormwater Management Permit Application for the construction of a single family home (.SWP 2015-12)
399 West Street - Notice of Intent from Perry Phinney for the construction of a single family house at 399 West Street with work proposed within the buffer zone of a bordering vegetated wetland and bordering land subject to flooding. (DEP 141- 0481)
865 and 875 Providence Highway - Notice of Intent from DeVellis Zrein Inc. for a proposed retail development with work within the buffer zone of a bordering vegetated wetland. (DEP 141-0485)

This motion was seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
 
217 Schoolmaster Lane- Stormwater Management Permit Application for the construction of a single family home with a deck, porch and driveway. (SWP 2015-14)

Ms. Bugay commented that she does not see the appropriate grading on the plans. She explained that if the system is sized appropriately, this would be a minor adjustment to plan to show that all driveway runoff will be directed to the catch basin. This plan adjustment should be provided to the Commission prior to handing over the signed permit. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit for 217 Schoolmaster Lane as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

124 Country Club Road- Notice of Intent from Dedham Country and Polo Club for the construction of a paddle tennis court within 100 feet of a bordering vegetated wetland (DEP# 141-0488)

Bob Carter was present for the hearing. He explained that the proposed location for the new court was moved to the paved turnaround, and the turnaround was relocated. The proposed court is now 60 feet from the wetlands. 

Mary Trudeau explained that with the original proposal there was a loss of trees. She also informed the Commission that the new turnaround will be permeable.
Mr. Tittler confirmed with the applicants that the lights would primarily be used in the winter, and explained that light won’t impact the wetland in the winter.

Ms. Bugay asked what would be an appropriate UBA calculation factor to use for this project. Mr. Civian responded that he did not think they need to determine that anymore since they are further away from the wetland. Ms. Bugay explained that they are outside of the minimum but there is still a calculation to be done using the slope factor. 

Ms. Trudeau commented that she thinks it would be closest in impact to a single family.

Mr. Civian commented that he would like to deem the location as meeting the minimum UBA requirement.

Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA.

Mr. Carter delivered the engineering plans to the Commission.

Mr. Civian made a motion to direct Agent Brown to draw up conditions of approval for the project, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 124 Country Club Road until October 1st, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA. 
 
Mother Brook Arts and Community Center- Notice of Intent from  the Mother Brook Arts Center to create a path to Mother Brook, installing a viewing deck, raised garden beds, and a sitting area/function space in the old playground at 123 High Street (DEP# 141-TBD)

Jim Kaufman of 248 Highland Street read a script to the Commission. He explained that he was filling in for Jean Ford Webb who was not able to make it to the meeting. The Mother Brook Arts & Community Center is working with a grant to improve landscaping on their site. A large group of volunteers will be coming to do the work. David Jay of Weinmayer & Jay Landscape Architects in Waltham is doing the design work pro bono. 

David Jay reviewed the landscape plan with the Commission. He explained which items were priorities, and which could wait if needed to ensure a quicker approval. 

Mr. Civian confirmed with the applicant that they are requesting approval for items 1, 3, 4, 5, 6 & 7 from the letter dated September 17th. 

Ms. Bugay asked if there would be a water stop for the runoff from the trail steps, and where will water go once it goes to the side. She also asked how they plan to prevent erosion from water. Ms. Bugay commented that she would like to see crushed stone with a lot of void space at the down edge of the water stop.  Ms. Bugay explained a splash pad design.
  
Mr. Civian asked Mr. Jay to have the scout come up with a sketch or a copy of what he plans to do.

Mr. Smith suggested trench drains be used. Ms. Bugay commented that would be a great idea but it will require more maintenance.

Mr. Tittler discussed having a 3 foot pathway versus the 3.5 foot pathway. He explained that if it is 3 feet wide or less it would be considered minor and would not require a Notice of Intent, but the local bylaw does not have those exclusions.
 
Mr. Civian commented that he would like to have the Eagle Scout come in to next meeting to present plans for his portion of the project.

Mr. Jay and Mr. Civian discussed meeting ADA requirements with the trail. Mr. Jay explained he would need to look into whether using soil stabilizer liquids would be acceptable. Mr. Civian explained that he is torn between needing to meet ADA requirements for the trail, and not wanting to have a trail approaching concrete. 

Ms. Brown commented that even stabilized stone dust gullies.

Jean Ford Webb arrived at the meeting.

Mr. Civian explained that he needs to do some research on the appropriate surface to use to meet ADA requirements. He added that they would need the MSDS data for the proposed soil stabilizer. He would like to see the location of each of the trees to be removed. He would also like the water stop detail from the Eagle Scout for the yellow path.

Mr. Jay described 2 bench options that they are considering. He explained that they would need to embed the footings; possibly in concrete, or they may just be able to bury 18 inches or so.  Mr. Civian asked Mr. Jay to provide details for the option they decide to use. 

Mr. Jay informed the Commission that they propose to hand pull poison ivy.  

Mr. Civian discussed item # 5 which was the viewing deck.  Agent Brown explained she would need an engineered plan for the deck.  She explained that the Commission will need to know how the deck will be constructed so they can understand how it will impact the resource area. 

Mr. Civian asked Mr. Jay to provide the engineered plan for the deck by Thursday, September 24th.

Ms. Brown asked if there is a plan for the removal and disposal of material. Ms. Web explained that some will be bagged; some will be picked up by Cushman’s.

Ms. Bugay asked approximately home much invasive species were on the site. Ms. Brown explained she noticed there is a lot of buckthorn which they might need a weed wrench to remove. 

Mr. Civian informed the applicant that if they can give the Commission all of this information, there will not be barriers or hurdles.
 
Mr. Tittler will inquire with the park service about path standards.

Ms. Bugay commented that she is alright with the playground area renovation, and does not believe it will have impact to the resource area. 

Mr. Civian informed the applicants that they can give the Commission a typical rain garden detail and if needed, amend it later.  Ms. Bugay suggested adding a condition that mentions potential future changes to the rain garden.

Ms. Brown explained there is a question about the outstanding local bylaw fee of $150.00 and whether the applicant needs to pay it. She is looking into this with the Town Manager’s office.

Mr. Civian made a motion to Mother Brook Arts and Community Center until October 1st, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

54 Sherman Road, Request for a Certificate of Compliance for a new SFD (SWP 2014-11)

Agent Brown recommended that a Stormwater Certificate of Compliance be issued.  

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Certificate of Compliance as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

Ms. Brown reminded the Commissioners of the upcoming MACC Fall conference. 

Informal Items:

100 Rustcraft Rd- Agent Brown confirmed a minor modification/field change for General Dynamics would not require an amendment.
 
Sprague Pond Access- Agent Brown explained that for 49 Macdonald Rd, the RDA did not specify approval for a fence, but the homeowner put up a fence anyway. 

Mr. Civian commented that if there is some alternative public access to Sprague Pond for the neighbors he can apply retroactively for the fence.  The homeowner needs to decide what he wants to do. 

Wiggins Ave and Bridge Street- Agent Brown explained that there is a fence that was installed which appears to be on Town Property. She was wondering if she should write an enforcement letter. Mr. Tittler suggested asking Town Counsel to handle the encroachment issue as it is out of the Commission’s purview. 

11 & 17 Leominster Rd- Mr. Civian informed the Commission that these homeowners were given a deadline of September 22nd to submit a Notice of Intent. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to adjourn at 9:10 pm, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
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